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Board Minutes – June 2014 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB, INC. 

               

PRESIDENT’S CORNER 
 

 
Hello BCGC Members, 
 
Thanks to all of the members who attended this month’s Membership Meeting.   
We still have about 200 of the 450 T-Shirts remaining, so, if you did not order yours, let me know what 
you want.  Go on our website at bcgc.com & click on the "Tradin Post" tab to see the finished product.   
 
Thanks go out to Rich Bronson, Sam Morris, Dean Barr and Jim Madere for their work on sprucing up 
the Pit area.  The Pits were power washed in preparation for painting prior to the July 4th Match.  The 
road up to the Large & Small Target Shed was improved and steps were dug out to the Pits. Great job 
guys! 
 
 A lot of work went in to installing cell phone service in the Stat House.  It still needs to be tuned and the 
antenna needs to be raised for better reception but it does work from inside the Stat House with some 
carriers.  Sprint worked but with limited reception.  T-Mobile has 4-Bar reception.  AT&T has no 
reception, yet.  If you want to try your service, turn the “Timer Switch” on and wait for 30 seconds for 
your phone to establish contact.  The “Timer Switch’ is located on the side of the top locker in the Stat 
House next to the fire place.  The “Timer“ runs for a maximum of 60 minutes. Thanks to Dabney Crump, 
Sam Morris, Jim Madere and Dean Barr for the long day of installation. 
 
Sam Morris and I conducted the Club’s second Any-Any/Midrange Prone Match of the year.  The 
weather was great with temperatures reaching in the low 70s by afternoon and wind variable between 
10 and 20 MPH.  We had 11 competitors including one first-time shooter. Don Forington, a Master, 
shooting in the Match Rifle Optics division, shot the overall top score with a 576. Match results will be 
posted on the website for all to view soon. Thanks go out to Jim Madere and Jim Barkdull, BCGC 
Members, who helped run the Match and all of the shooters who came out for the Match and had to 
endure my first time ever in calling a Match.  I made many mistakes but learned a lot from all of the 
shooters and will vastly improve on calling my next Match.  Master Shooters, Don Forington and Jim 
Monserud, were especially helpful in getting us through the Match. 
      
We have Match Directors for all of our shooting events but we still need several volunteers.  Check out 
the High Power and Clinic schedules and help out if you are available.  Next week’s Match will need 
volunteer help. 
      
Our next meeting will be at the Indian Hills Community Center.  We will once again have pizza & drinks 
after the meeting in the Community Center.  Hopefully, many more of you will attend the July 15th 
meeting. 
 
Owen Maddox 
President, BCGC 
720-250-6075 

bcgc777@gmail.com 
 

SINCE 1961

B
FA

LO

C L U

BU
N

G

U
F

C R

E
E

K

SINCE 1961

B

FA
LO

C L U

BU
N

G

U
F

C R

E
E

K

mailto:bcgc777@gmail.com


Page 2 
 

 

BCGC NOTICES 
 
1.  New Member Orientation 

 Frank McKeon is available for new member orientations at the range. New members should contact 
Frank at 303-838-4026 to make an appointment.  

 Need to update your NRA Membership?  For a 1 year membership go to our website:   bcgc.com   
You save $10 and the Club gets an additional rebate from the NRA.  If you want a multi-year 
extension for a much better deal, call Owen Maddox, NRA Recruiter, at 720-250-6075.  Not only do 
you save a lot on the membership, but the Club also gets a good rebate.  Three-year: $70  Five-
year: $100    LIFE: $750   65 or older Distinguished LIFE: $375 
 

Visit the BCGC website at WWW.BCGC.COM for an up to date list of all Camp Fickes and BCGC club 
events and notices. 
 
BUFFALO CREEK GUN CLUB MEETING MINUTES – June 18, 2014 
 
Members in Attendance 
 Owen Maddox   Jim Madere    Whitey Holstrom 
 John Williams   Dave Stockton   Rick Griffiths 
 Pete Jend   Rich Bronson   Matt Sanders 
 Sam Morris   Mike Brazell    
 Jeff Monroe   Brian Hunter  
 Dan Bassett   Donnie Kauger  
 Ken Haxby   Dabney Crump    
 Dean Barr   Jim Barkdull   
 Frank McKeon   Al Hohl    

 
1.       The monthly Board of Directors Meeting was called to order at 6:00. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept last month’s Minutes. 
 
2. MAIL CALL – Owen Maddox 

 CMT mail passed to Sam Morris. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept report as presented. 
 
3. TREASURER’S REPORT  - Sam Morris 

 Club financials are available at the head table.  

 Current BCGC checking account Balance: $28,505 

 Current BCGC savings account Balance: $3,503 

 Current Juniors Account Balance: $197 

 Current Raffle account: $80 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept report as presented. 
 
4. MEMBERSHIP REPORT – Dan Bassett  

 Eleven New Member Candidates: 
George Schmidt John Messer  Joe Price 
Tim Schlung  MaryAnn Trivisonno Mike Pope 
Dean Anway  Lane Cammack Annie Hunter 
Fred Stewart  Rick Griffiths 
After brief intros, all were voted in unanimously by the Membership. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept Membership report as presented. 
 
5. NEWSLETTER REPORT – Mike McCabe 

 Mike was unable to attend. 
 
6. ARMORER’S REPORT – Sam Morris 

 Some rifles need cleaning. 
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 Motion by Dean Barr, seconded by Jim Madere to accept the Armorer’s report as presented. 
 
7. HI-POWER REPORT – Greg Hawke’s report given by Owen Maddox 

 20 shooters in the Spring Match. Expecting good attendance at the July 4 match (22+ signed up 
already). Shawn McKenna won the Spring Match. The Mid Range Prone Match had 11 shooters, 
was won by Don Forington. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept the Hi-Power report as presented 
 

8. TRAINING/CLINIC REPORT – Pete Jend 

 7 attended the clinic (normally has 20-30). 

 This Saturday’s clinic cancelled due to lack of participants. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept the Training report as presented. 
 
9. JUNIORS REPORT – Matt Sanders 

 After 2 weeks, Sara is beating experienced shooters. 

 Two new girls are coming Thursday. 

 Question raised about support for Camp Perry shooters – we’ll check previous discussions in 
minutes. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept report as presented. 
 
10. RANGE OFFICER’S REPORT – Owen Maddox  

 The road is washed out again. Consider culverts? Getting estimates. 

 We have no targets for our long range shooters. Will be working this issue this week, as well as on 
the next work day. 

 Motion by Jeff Monroe, seconded by Jim Madere to accept the Range Officer’s Report as presented. 
 
11.       OLD BUSINESS   

 T-shirt update: Have collected over $4000 and broken even. We still have 211 shirts available for 
donations. 

 5-year planning update - Dan: 
o Soliciting feedback from Board Members regarding priorities of planning items. 

 Appleseed update: Aug 2 (short), Aug 3 (long), Sep 20 (long) 

 Eagle Scouts are seeking funding for the signs project. Motion by Jim Madere, seconded by Dean 
Barr to fund the scouts for project materials; up to $1000 minus what the scouts raise. Motion carries 
5 - 0. 

 The CF/FS Stewardship plan is complete. 

 T-Mobile Service is available at the range. Intend to add Verizon, Sprint, AT&T. 

 The basic outline of the 90-sec promotional video is drafted. Expect progress within 2 weeks. 
 
12.       ASSIGNMENTS 

 
 

 
13. NEW BUSINESS 

 Sam – Projects before 7/4: 

 Paint pits – this Saturday June 21 

 Weed eating 

 # the boards on the 600 range 

 Project prioritization spreadsheet distributed to board members. 

 Motion by Owen Maddox, seconded by Sam Morris to change the name of the Newsletter to 
Hardholder; and the name of the minutes to Minutes. Passed 5 – 0. 

 Owen is looking for volunteers to deliver telephone poles to the range from Evergreen. 

 Owen is getting quotes for a cover on the short range – no concrete. NRA grant could be used. 

 Another raffle has been approved. Owen is looking for suggestions. 
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 “Jim Starr Memorial Range” plaque voted on in January. Ideas being solicited. Dave Sullivan and Mike 
Walton are the key contacts. Sam will get a quote from Aardvaark Imaging. 

 Sam raised the question of future BCGC participation in Tanner Gun Shows. There was discussion 
regarding the cost/benefit and the need for data. Motion by Jeff, seconded by Jim to continue Gun 
Show participation through 2015 and gather data regarding effectiveness. 

 
The meeting adjourned at 8:09 PM.  
 
The next regular BCGC BOD/Membership meeting will be held on Tuesday July 15th, 2014 at the INDIAN HILLS 
COMMUNITY CENTER 5381 Parmalee Gulch Rd, Indian Hills, CO 80454 (C470 to US 285, go 4 miles south 
to Parmalee Gulch Rd.,  then go  .6  miles off of US 285 on South side of Parmalee Gulch Rd) 
720-250-6075 from 6:00 to 8:00 PM. 
 
 
 
 
 

 
2014  BCGC BOARD OF DIRECTORS    (VOTING MEMBERS) 
PRESIDENT / OWEN MADDOX  (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
VICE PRESIDENT / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
SECRETARY / KEN HAXBY – (303-816-0816) / haxmaf@hotmail.com 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / MIKE BRAZELL - (303)838-7088 / mikebrazell2@gmail.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
MEMBERSHIP OFFICER / DAN BASSETT - (303)875-9451 / danb@bassettconstruction.com  
RANGE OFFICER / DENNY CONLON - (303-838-5405) / daeeny@aol.com 
TRAINING OFFICER / PETE JEND / (303-564-5077) / epjend317@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / JEFF MONROE / usamonroe@hotmail.com 
 
 
2014  BCGC  EXECUTIVE  MANAGEMENT  BOARD    (NON-VOTING MEMBERS)   
JUNIOR EXECUTIVE / MATT SANDERS 
ASSISTANT RANGE OFFICER / JERRY FISCHER  
HIGH POWER DIRECTOR / GREG HAWKE / greghawke@outdrs.net 
NEWSLETTER EDITOR / MIKE McCABE / mccabeguns@yahoo.com 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
CO-ARMORER / SAM MORRIS - (303/838-0702) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
CO-ARMORER / JOHN WILLIAMS - (720-352-4783) / westminsterarms@yahoo.com 
CO-ARMORER / PETE JEND / epjend317@gmail.com 
GRANTS COORDINATOR / OWEN MADDOX (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
 
2014  CAMP  FICKES  BOARD OF DIRECTORS 
PRESIDENT / DABNEY CRUMP - (303-324-1084) / Dabney@dhcrump.com  
VICE PRESIDENT / DENNY CONLON - (303-838-5405)  
SECRETARY / DEAN BARR - (303-838-3434) / macdab186@aol.com 
TREASURER / SAM MORRIS - (303-903-2313) / samelamorris@gmail.com 
BOARD MEMBER-AT-LARGE / JIM MADERE- (303-816-9297) / madak47@wildblue.net 
NEW MEMBER ORIENTATION / FRANK McKEON / (303-838-4026) 
EXECUTIVE OFFICER / OWEN MADDOX - (720)250-6075 / bcgc777@gmail.com 
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BCGC 

P.O. BOX 16280 

GOLDEN, COLORADO 80402 
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